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Australian Friends of the 

World Centres 
Issue 38, September 2016 

 
 

Welcome to the third Australian Friends of the World Centres newsletter for 2016! Read on to hear the 

latest news from each of the five World Centres, a new fact or two about Our Chalet and some fun 

program ideas to run in your unit. 

 

There have been many exciting events at the World Centres that you can read about in the newsletter. 

You can also visit the Centres as an independent guest during your overseas travels; you do not have to 

attend a specific event to be able to go to a World Centre!  If you do plan to attend an event, be sure to 

organise your trip well in advance, as many sessions (mid-year sessions in particular) fill up quickly. 

Many thanks go to Liz Butson and Judy Harris; Bexley Trefoil Guild, Jane Pennington (Friends of 

Sangam Australia), Diana Correa (Marketing & Communication Coordinator, Our Cabaña), Nikki 

Tucker (Deputy World Centre Manager: Operations, Our Chalet), Our Chalet Facebook page, Jen 

Barron (World Centre Manager, Sangam; Lead staff, Kusafiri), Sangam World Centre Facebook page, 

and Tadeja Zajec (Deputy World Centre Manager: Programme, Pax Lodge). 

 

Lastly, if you, or anyone you know, have recently been to or are going to visit a World Centre and 

would like to share your experiences in the next newsletter, please feel free! Any contributions can be 

sent to fowc@girlguides.org.au. I look forward to hearing from you! 

 

Karen Mitchell 

Newsletter Editor 

 

Membership Report 
Welcome to another edition of the Friends of the World Centres newsletter, and thank you very much 

to those members who have renewed their membership since the last newsletter.  It is great to see the 

ñunpaidò list getting smaller, though we would like to see it get even smalleré If anyone mentions to 

you that they have not yet received their Friends of the World Centres newsletter, feel free to ask them 

if they have remembered to pay their membership!  Please encourage your friends, travel companions 

or local Guide units/Trefoil Guilds to join, too! 
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Of course, the amount we can send to the World Centres each year depends not only on our 

membership numbers, but also on the donations we receive.  Thank you to everyone who has sent a 

donation so far this year; donations of any size are welcome (it all adds up!) and we have had some 

very generous donations recently, for which we are very grateful. 

 

We are currently in the process of transferring $3,500 to WAGGGS for distribution to the World 

Centres in the following amounts: $1,625 (Sangam), $580 (Our Chalet), $625 (Our Cabaña) and $670 

(Pax Lodge).  This represents both amounts raised for Friends of the World Centres generally, and 

amounts donated for specific World Centres. 

 

Please consider having a local fundraiser to help increase the amount we can donate to our wonderful 

World Centres.  We know that all the funds we raise are put to very good use, helping Guides and 

Leaders from around the World to enjoy life-changing experiences.  In particular, Sangamôs 50th 

birthday is on 16 October this year, and in July next year Our Cabaña will celebrate 60 years and Our 

Chalet will celebrate 85 years ï all great occasions for birthday party fundraisers!  If you do raise some 

money for the World Centres, please contact us at fowc@girlguides.org.au for details of how to 

transfer the money. 

 

Judy Harris 

Treasurer and Membership Coordinator 

 

Gone home  
Marjorie Wood, who had been a Life Member of Friends of the World Centres, 

sadly passed away in May. In her memory, we received a donation from Bexley 

Trefoil Guild, with a card that read as follows. 

  

Please accept this extra donation of $50.  The members of Bexley Trefoil Guild have donated this 

money in the memory of our late member Marjorie Wood who passed away 10th May 2016 at the age 

of 90 years.  Marjorie had been in the Guiding movement since she was 9 years of age, as a Brownie. 

 

Celebrating 50 years! 
The Friends of Sangam Australia has designed a special badge to celebrate the 50th birthday of our Asia 

Pacific World Centre. The badges are $1.50 each (plus postage), if you are interested please email 

Jane.Pennington@bigpond.com to place an order. 
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Our Cabaña, Mexico 
Diana Correa, the Marketing & 

Communications Coordinator at Our Cabaña, 

fills us in on recent events. 

 

This summer we welcome four international 

volunteers: Valeria Ferro (Argentina); Tori 

Stanzeski (USA); Laura Atkinson (UK) and Josmar Tello 

(Venezuela). We wish them an experience full of wonderful 

moments and memories that will be with them for the rest of their lives. 

 

Little taste of Guiding/Scouting  

In June, we had the opportunity to give a taste of Guiding and 

Scouting to a group of 11 year-old kids from a nearby private 

school. They enjoyed a weekend full of activities about values, 

team building, friendship, and learning by means of fun and 

Guiding skills, offering them the plus of WAGGGS initiatives 

like Surf Smart. 

 

Volunteering Opportunities 

Dare to live a unique experience of service and international Guiding/Scouting friendship - send your 

application to be a volunteer at Our Cabaña! Email us at cabana@wagggs.org or visit our website: 

http://www.ourcabana.org/es/jobs/volunteers where you can find more information and application 

forms.  

Our Cabaña offers you the opportunity to:  

- Live in Mexico and learn more about Mexican culture and traditions.  

- Make new friends with Guides and Scouts from around the world.  

- Improve your knowledge of WAGGGS, its Member Organisations, themes, projects, Regions and 

World Centres.  

- Help develop the program and activities for the participants.  

- Develop new skills.  

- Be part of service projects in the city of Cuernavaca.  

- Visit sites of historical and archaeological interest ... and much more!!!  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

http://www.ourcabana.org/es/jobs/volunteers
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Sangam, India 
Jen Barron, World Centre Manager at Sangam, updates us on recent events that have 

occurred at Sangam. 

 

Greetings Friends of the World Centres 

Australia. We are really excited to have 

started our 50th Birthday Season!  Monsoon is here, but 

the rain wonôt stop our celebrations. Sangam looks 

amazing!!!  We have painted the hall and the water 

tower with our 50th logo and tag line ï Celebrate-

Create-Change, the kitchen is refurbished, the drive 

way is resurfaced and the rest of the property is ready 

for action. We already have many of our Australian 

friends coming to visit us this season. Why not join 

them? 

 

OB-PS Annual Event!  

Join us in exotic India to celebrate OB-PS 

achievements from 13-16 November 2016; delve into 

the local culture, engage with Indian Guides and Scouts 

and spend time with old and new friends from around 

the world. 

Download the Event Information Pack to find more 

information: https://www.wagggs.org/en/events/ob-ps-

annual-event-2016/ or email 

guestservices@sangam.wagggs.org to enquire! 

 

Schoolies at Sangam! 

Do you know a young person who is graduating? Encourage them to take their schoolies trip to 

Sangam! Events are scheduled for both 2016 AND 2017! Email guestservices@sangam.wagggs.org to 

enquire. You can get more information here: https://www.wagggs.org/en/events/schoolies-sangam/ 

 

 

Young Women Changing Tomorrow 

Come to Sangam from 2-11 January 2017 to learn about yourself and discover the change you want to 

be in the world! Explore Leadership and Advocacy in WAGGGS and plan your Action Project. 

Visit https://www.wagggs.org/en/events/young-women-changing-tomorrow/ for more information. 

Email guestservices@sangam.wagggs.org to enquire 
 

https://www.wagggs.org/en/events/ob-ps-annual-event-2016/
https://www.wagggs.org/en/events/ob-ps-annual-event-2016/
mailto:guestservices@sangam.wagggs.org
mailto:guestservices@sangam.wagggs.org
https://www.wagggs.org/en/events/schoolies-sangam/
https://www.wagggs.org/en/events/young-women-changing-tomorrow/
mailto:guestservices@sangam.wagggs.org


Page 5 

 

Introducing Jen Barron 

I have been the World Centre Manager at Sangam since December 2011. I have 

a long history with Sangam, including being a Sangam Volunteer, writing the 

Sangam Song with Margo Browning and being the Programme Manager from 

November 2010 to December 2011. 

 

I have degrees in both Education and Social Work. In Australia I live across the 

road from the beach in Tasmania and love to spend time doing all kinds of 

activities in or near the water. At Sangam I live in the Guide House with Sonu 

the cat! 

 

I am passionate about the work of WAGGGS and excited to have the 

opportunity to share the Sangam Spirit with you! 

 

 

Kusafiri, Africa  
From 30th May to 5th June 2016, 65 

participants from 60 countries came 

together for the Juliette Low Seminar. 

The event was themed 'Transforming our 

World' and focussed on transformation of 

self, community and the World. 

 

Two Australian Guide leaders attended this event in 

Ghana, Kate Rumney from Tasmania and Emma 

Sheard from South Australia. We hope to hear all 

about their experiences in the next newsletter.  

 

 

 

Our Chalet, Switzerland 
Nikki Tucker is Our Chaletôs Deputy World Centre Manager: Operations. Here she tells 

us about recent events at Our Chalet. 

 

Swiss Challenge Events 2016 

Our Swiss Challenge summer adventure event programme is a wonderful opportunity 

to explore Our Chalet and the Swiss Alps, as well as push yourself with hikes, 

abseiling, zip lining and town days filled with fun. These past two events, Swiss Challenge 3 and 4, we 

have had groups from the Asia Pacific Region, firstly a group of 5 Australians and the second event a 

group from New Zealand.  Both groups had a fantastic week with us and embraced the opportunity to 

do as much as they could in their week with us. 
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In early July, some of our staff went to watch 

Alpaufzug, the morning that the cows ascended 

Engstligenalp for the Summer before the rains 

came. It was quite a sight, seeing the 

processions of cattle making their way up a 

mountain!  

 

éWe ever shall remember the joys of 

Our Chalet 

As many of you will know, a line of the Our 

Chalet song is ñWe ever shall remember the 

joys of Our Chaletò.  How true!  There is 

something special about Our Chalet and 

Adelboden and it is always wonderful to return. 

 

In early July, I spent two nights at Our Chalet as an independent guest.  Although Our Chalet runs 

Summer events for groups of Girl Guides and Girl Scouts throughout the Northern Hemisphere 

Summer, a small number of beds are often available for independent guests.  Although I was travelling 

by myself, I never lacked for company ï there were staff members to catch up with (including of 

course Skippy the Chalet Cat) and the event participants (from a number of countries including 

Australia) were very friendly.  I always had plenty of people to chat to at mealtimes, and I was able to 

join in the evening programmes of a games night and campfire. 

 

During the day, I revisited the Holzschnitzerei (wood carvers), Café Blatti, Choloren Gorge and the 

village of Adelboden ï plenty of hiking was done and plenty of delicious cakes were consumed!  The 

visit marked ten years since I first brought a group of Girl Guides to Our Chalet, and one of those 

Guides (who is now grown up and living in London) came over to spend a few days with me.  The 

rodelbahn (Summer toboggan run) at Kandersteg is just as fun, no matter how many times you do it!  It 

is also coming up for 18 years since my very first visit to Our Chalet, as a participant in the 3rd Helen 

Storrow Seminar.  A number of the other leaders I met at that event are now amongst my closest 

friends, even though we live on opposite sides of the World.  One of those friends, Adele from the 

Irish Girl Guides, was in Adelboden with a group of her own Girl Guides, and it was lovely to join 

them for a tour of Our Chalet and to then spend several days with them.  International Guiding is very 

special, and a visit to a World Centre is a great way to be reminded of that! 

Judy Harris 
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Pax Lodge, United Kingdom 
Deputy World Centre Manager: Programme, Tadeja Zajec, fills us in on whatôs been 

happening at Pax Lodge. 

 

Summer finally hit London and Pax Lodge is busy as never before - mostly with the 

summer events and different groups visiting us. But we are also busy with planning for 

the autumn and winter period. Luckily we have 5 wonderful volunteers who are making 

sure that our programmes run smoothly and that all our guests feel welcomed. We like to say that Pax 

Lodge is a place where strangers soon are friends. 

 

Summer volunteers 

Pax Lodge Summer volunteers are from Canada, Venezuela, USA and UK. Here are some of their 

thoughts: 

 

ñPax Lodge has become a home, a temple where great ideas come together and finally materialized in 

wonderful activities for others. I feel extremely happy when at the end of the day you see those smiles 

and you realize that however small it may seem we are changing the world and definitely for the 

better.ò 

(Maria Rosa Leon Cuesta, Venezuela) 

 

ñI have been a member of Girl Scouts for as long as I can remember. Throughout my time in Girl 

Scouts I have been involved with the organization in various ways, whether it was as a participant at 

an event or employee at Girl Scout camp. Volunteering at a World Centre has always been something I 

have wanted to do since I visited Pax Lodge in 2010. Having the opportunity to volunteer at Pax 

Lodge has been an incredibly rewarding experience. Through coming here, I have realized just how 

much Girl Scouts and Girl Guiding has impacted and changed the lives of so many girls and young 

women all over the world.ò 

(Nicole Butler, USA) 
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Journey Through London 

During the summer, Pax Lodge greets different groups who come to participate in the event called 

Journey Through London. It is a week-long event filled with different activities to learn about Guiding 

and Scouting in different countries or at a global level, a service project where we try to contribute to 

the community, discovering London through different challenges where we give the opportunity to the 

girls to take the lead and a bit of sightseeing.  

Pax Lodge offered scholarships to attend the event to all of the WAGGGS Regions and we were 

excited to greet groups from Lesotho, Ireland and Tunisia. We were also happy to welcome groups 

from USA, Canada, Japan and the Philippines. So far it has been a summer with a distinctly 

international feel, and has been marvellous! 

 

 


